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Much has been said about Liberal Leader Justin Trudeau's decision to expel Liberal members of the Senate from the Liberal caucus. This step, whatever its merits, masks more fundamental problems with our system of government. Simply put, we are prevented from achieving certain important reforms because of the constitutional straitjacket in which we find ourselves.
 
The first desirable reform would be to establish a "made in Canada" process for selecting our own head of state, based on merit, not an accident of birth.
 
The second would be to limit the power of  our head of government. Under our parliamentary system, a prime minister can appoint the Governor General, the Cabinet, members of the Supreme Court, heads of Crown corporations and Senators. Canadian prime ministers with a Parliamentary majority can also pass just about any legislation they want, subject only to constitutional limitations.  US presidents can only dream about having such powers.  They must obtain Senate approval for their nominees to Cabinet and agency head positions. They certainly cannot appoint their Senators, nor can they dictate the passage of legislation by Congress.  
 
For a variety of reasons, Senate reform has become increasingly necessary. Whether it's term limits, outright abolition, elections or whatever, a constitutional amendment may be required. Hopefully, the Supreme Court will clarify this issue.
 
At any rate, the bottom line is that, while constitutional amendment should never be easy, neither should it be impossible. The requirement for unanimity on certain constitutional changes, for example, is a recipe for paralysis. We need to find a formula that addresses this issue alone, before tackling other issues.   Until we achieve this objective, important issues will be neglected simply because they might require changes to the Constitution and, in view of past failures, nobody wants to go there. 
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